
Delegation of Authority


Is the opposite of control.


When we try to control things to the extent that we do not 
trust in nature. We become so tensed that we close ourselves 
off from inspiration. And all that we have in this world is 
something that has come to us thru inspiration. In other 
words when we do not trust in God, the power of love and of 
all creation? We must control our situation so much that we 
eventually rely completely of technology.


I.E, A.I society.


We are not supposed to become so technologically advanced 
that we completely control every single detail of our human 
experience. That is going against nature. And nature knows 
best. The fundamental problem in all of this is humility in 
relation to what creates the entire universe. If we strive to 
be all in control we believe that we are larger than life.


We are not.


God knows. Nature knows. Love knows what is best for us. As 
individuals and as a collective. So what is needed is to give 
it up. Surrender to God. Which the Ego whom is all about 
control have a very hard time doing because it’s competitive 
in nature. All for one but not one for all. The Ego believes 
that giving up authority to the source of all creation is 
submissive. To give up mandate and dictatorship. And that is 
just the same as being humble in relation to other human 
beings as being humble to the source of all creation. You 
need to trust that what is happening right now in your human 
experience is something good. Even though it seems like it’s 
going straight to hell there must come a point of attention 
that makes you react and analyze your current position. Just 
like the water stream giving you an indication of an oncoming 
waterfall. You must be alerted enough to take charge and 
change the coarse before it’s too late. Or you can stand firm 
in your expertise of knowing what is best for you and 
everything else and hold on to control.


All control is about proof. You wish to prove a point.




In relation to a suicide that becomes to prove the point of 
being right.


So what is the point you wish to make in taking your own life 
when it makes you the biggest loser?


Your life is supposed to be worth more than that don’t you 
feel? And that is where the problem lies. A sense of self-
worth.


The point you wish to make and prove is in relation to what?


To somebody else of coarse or else there would not be a 
counterpart? AHA!


Are in competition? Or are you being judged as something you 
feel is not congruent with whom you feel you are?


Maybe you are letting others tell you who you are? And that 
makes you feel bad? Which makes you feel less worthy of what 
you feel yourself to be without their judgements?


But.. How can they make you feel less worthy in their 
judgement inside you?


You must be the one that is creating this inside yourself?


What is meant for you and what is meant for all is given to 
you by God. The ever loving stream of all creation.


That you are not allowing to give you what is best for you as 
you try to control others judgement inside yourself.


Which means that you’re holding on.


If there is any definition that describes control best there 
is none other than ’Holding On’.


Holding on to your own conviction of destruction but placing 
the responsibility on everyone else.


That is a victim mentality.


When you hold on you get tensed and prevent the flow of life 
inside yourself. The blood cannot stream freely inside your 
system and will create disease. The more you fight this in 
relation to not giving up control you’ll eventually come to 
the point where you can’t stand it anymore and you’ll kill 



yourself. Or you’ll eventually die from the system no longer 
being able to stand all this tension and pressure which kills 
you by disease.


So what is needed?


Let go..


Just let it all go.


I know it hurts and you wish for justice.


But to what price? What’s the cost of holding on to prove a 
point in being right?


Your life is worth more than that.


You know that you are a loving and compassionate human being 
inside and wish the world to acknowledge you for that. But 
you will not experience that in proving that you are.


Because if you are constantly trying to prove that you are?
You are not trusting yourself. So you are trying to prove 
this to yourself.


And as you aren’t trusting yourself being a soul created in 
the image of God you are not trusting God. God is Love. You 
are Love. So you need to trust in Love. In God.


Trust in God, In Love, In Nature is not about control.


What is meant for you as in your greater purpose and destiny 
is always heading your way. But you need to be receptive to 
that.


And what that is? Well.. You trust that it’s always for your 
greater good. Because it is. God is great. Greater good = 
Greater God.


When we live in worry we try to take control as we lack 
faith. But there is no need for worry if you do what’s right.


So what is right then? If you do everything right things 
cannot go wrong.


You do what is right for you.


So what is right for you then?




You do everything you can to become a match of that loving 
and compassionate human being you feel that you truthfully 
are.


And in that sentence we find the key to all success in your 
human experience.


Truth.


The truth is love. Love is free. Free is non-judgmental.


Any form of judgement is about proving a point. Any state of 
trying to prove a point is holding on to an idea. Any type of 
holding on is control. Any type of control is lack of faith.


So what you are looking for is actually nothing.


What you wish to feel as you live your life is freedom. 
That’s what you wish for the most despite what you do and 
where you live. You wish to feel free. Free to appreciate and 
love everything and everyone.


That becomes hard if you’re trying to control and judge 
everything and everyone. That’s the opposite of living free.


It’s possible to walk the streets and have a job but still be 
a slave. A slave to the system.


The system is all about evaluation, calculation and 
judgement.


So that means that you aren’t free inside. That means that 
you accept this within you as you aren’t setting yourself 
free.


It’s also possible to walk the streets and have a job and do 
all of that in freedom. If you aren’t evaluation, calculating 
and judging yourself in comparison all the time.


You just walk freely in love within yourself and do a good 
job.


What is in-between all of this is care.


You care so much.


But what do you care about the most?




Do you care for others and your own well-being the most?


Or are you caring so much about looking good in the eyes of 
others?


Are you carrying a heavy burden within you that makes you 
seek acknowledgement and recognition in others for being that 
loving and compassionate human being you know you are?


That will only be a momentary satisfaction.


But that will be gone as fast as that performance is gone.


When that great scene has ended and gotten old.


What you wish is to feel good even when you’re off stage. 
When you are completely alone together with yourself.


If that is a problem for you then you are having problems 
with yourself. And as long as you blame that on anyone else 
you are not taking responsibility for what you maintain 
inside yourself. You are actually being judgemental.


You need to feel good about yourself in relation to yourself.


No matter what you do or who you are.


So you need to let go of a life that is all about the outside 
in and realize that life is all about the inside out. When 
you do that you eventually see that there is no-one to blame 
for anything. Not even yourself. As this would be a judgement 
and conviction against yourself. If you try to control that 
you will fail. Because the rational mind will forever create 
reasons why you should be judged. That will happen in a 
totally ludicrous way going on forever.


It can become so destructive that you commit suicide for 
having the wrong hairstyle or because your legs are too 
short.


To accept what is, so that it may be, is very powerful.


To come to terms with all that has happened and see it for 
what it is. Drop all judgement which is done with forgiveness 
and a wish for all to live in peace. And turn the page.




What was written on the previous page or pages are in the 
past. You can’t do anything about that. All you can do is 
better yourself.


See yourself as worthy of something better. Of something new.


The new is always better than the past.


Do you know why?


Because you’ve evolved.


And you don’t accept mistreatment like you used to do. And 
you don’t mistreat anyone else like you used to do.


All of that is you in relation to yourself.


You stop mistreating in general.


And you begin to do better as you feel worthy of a great life 
feeling good about yourself.


The judgement is always connected to the previous pages in 
life. So when you decide to turn the page which is all about 
a conscious choice you decide to leave the past behind.


If that is hard for you and the past keeps coming back to 
haunt you? You have not forgiven others and you have not 
forgiven yourself.


You are still holding on trying to control the future from 
the past. That won’t work. And as you do so you are not 
accepting what is and neither are you dropping control and 
becoming receptive to everything new that will be something 
better.


It’s exhausting living in the past. Because it’s not 
possible.


In reality the previous pages aren’t even filled with any 
words at all. They’re all black.


And that is what you see as you hold on to the past. All 
black. All darkness.


No wonder the present day becomes so depressing..


The present hold no future and no past. It just is.




The present is not compared to any past or any future.


You are here right now. That’s all you are.


The time is now.


So when you accept that you also accept your current 
appearance. You also accept your current position. You also 
accept your current way of life which is your own choice.


And then you come to a place of trust.


That from here on now as I drop the past and acknowledge 
myself as a loving and compassionate human being that wants 
to make everything right and also does that, things cannot go 
wrong.


And what is meant for me is what I receive with gratitude in 
each moment as this will make me receive more of what I want.


Because God is just.


Always.


You get what you deserve.


Are you getting what is perceived as punishment?


Well. That’s you punishing yourself.


Deserve.. That’s all about value.


So again. Are you feeling worthy?


You can think yourself worthy until the cows come home.


But are you feeling worthy? Have you in your own perception 
of yourself without any comparison done right for yourself?


Then all your wishes are coming.


And that is all a reflection of your own perception.


You cared so much! But you had a hard time dropping things?


What you need is to care for yourself.


Not as in never caring for anyone else? That’s all Ego.




But as in putting on the lifejacket out at sea so you survive 
and feel safe in order to help and serve others.


That’s self-care. That’s not Ego in a self-absorbed 
destructive attitude.


We all have a wish that stems from when we where little kids. 
And that is to be a really good friend. And to have really 
good friends.


And when we mature and become sexually active we wish to be 
very close friends with somebody we find special.


So what is the reflection of that?


It’s you.


You wish to be a really good friend in relation to yourself 
and feel that you are that special someone for the one you 
seek.


And you wish to be a really good friend to other human 
beings.


A really good friend is brutally honest. But with love and 
compassion. A really good friend calls bullshit and stops you 
to say what they believe is the best and what is right for 
you.


And you accept that without any comparison or competition 
because you trust them as you know they are your friend.


And that’s faith again.


That’s Love again.


That’s God again.


Speaking to you thru another human being.


Somebody that was brave enough to speak the truth for the 
greater good for you. What they said was not evaluating, 
calculating or judgmental. What they said to you was inspired 
words to inspire you to become better as they love you so 
much.




And you feel that! And you might react at first but then 
you’re so grateful for having a friend like that.


A TRUE FRIEND.


You can become this yourself as your friend become that in 
relation to you. And then you can become that friend in 
relation to them when they doubt and judge themselves.


Isn’t that beautiful!


Truth over matter.


Matter is material. It comes and goes. Like thoughts and 
motions. Like appearances and status. Like winning or losing.


But the real gain and what we value most at the end of the 
day was the love.


Untainted. Not packaged. Raw honesty. Real Love.


You can get this from God.


If you stay connected. To the source of all loving creations.


But then you need to disconnect from other sources that 
infuse judgement and comparison.


And delegate authority to truth. To love.


And keep the faith.


All the while you keep doing good and stating that you are as 
you drop the past in forgiveness and embrace what is coming.


Whatever that may be.


God has a plan for you.


Trust in God and become an instrument of love like you where 
design to be. God plays for the right team. So there is no 
reason to second guess where you’ll be placed on the field we 
call planet earth.


Maybe you are meant to be stationed in South Africa cooking 
for families that struggle for 3 years? Or maybe you are 
meant to clean the restrooms at your local elementary school 
where you show children that everyone is needed in society 



and there is nothing wrong with what you do. In fact you make 
life so much easier and pleasant with your line of work that 
people sometimes forget about it.


We are not particularly good in society today to give credit.


We celebrate and give credit to big sports athletes and 
famous music artist singing about depression.


Humanity is trying to find itself.


Which is a product of people trying to find themselves.


But that cleaning lady at the elementary school that does a 
great job and goes home feeling great about herself is the 
real winner.


She wins the jackpot everyday.


Because she feels great about herself.


She feels so good about herself that she doesn’t mind 
cleaning the restroom at school where kids sometimes leave a 
mess because they’re in a hurry to get out and play.


Why she feels good about that is because she has a greater 
understanding and isn’t so involved in constantly evaluation, 
calculation and judging her performance in relation to being 
a good human being.


She feels this anyway.


She is not her job.


She is who she is.


She is grounded in a solid foundation of self-love and 
appreciation for being who she is.


THAT I Admire.


That I celebrate.


That is what makes me want to donate my money so she can do 
whatever she wants as she gets off from work.




So she can live as a queen coming from her own perception of 
herself that is not destructive at all. But all loving and 
giving as she makes the world a better place.


For me she is famous.


For me she is a star.


For me she is a beautiful, loving and compassionate human 
being.


She is all this because she delegates authority.


To God.


And allows herself to be played as and instrument of love.


As she has faith in the power of all loving creation.


My wish is to receive what I wish for. 


So I can give from that to her.


Because my God! She deserves it.


These kinds of thoughts and emotions make me feel good about 
myself. I am not looking to be a hero.


I just wish to be someone in society that God feels is 
missing.


As we tend to focus on the big things that are truthfully 
small. And neglect the small things that are truthfully big.


Switch lens.


To a loving perception.


For that to happen, I need to do all of the above.




Soul/God Supremacy:


You may make a mistake.


You may make a wrong gamble.


But in the long run you are acting on a principle which has the backing of 
evolution.


This is biologically how evolution goes on.


Constant delegation of authority.


- Alan Watts



